

UNITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

1908 150TH STREET/HWY 46 NORTH, BALSAM LAKE, WI 54810 PHONE: 715-825-3515 FAX: 715-825-3517 WWW.UNITY.K12.WI.US

@UNITYSCHOOL

"EXPECT GREAT THINGS"

#UNITYEAGLEPRIDE

December 18, 2020

Re: Confirmed COVID-19 Case

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Unity School District was notified today that it has an individual who has tested positive for COVID-19. As stated in the Unity School Reopening Plan v2.1, the necessary health safety precautions identified by the CDC and DPI are being taken at the school.

The individual who has tested positive will be excluded from school. The individual has not been in the school building, so there are no close contacts.

The Learning Models remain the same. Changes to the learning models will be based upon the Learning Model Transition Matrix, which is located on the school district website.

Coronavirus (COVID-19) is a virus that is spread even before individuals show symptoms. It spreads from person to person through droplets created when we cough, sneeze, talk, sing or laugh. Thus, it is ever important for all students, family members, and staff members to closely watch for symptoms that are outside of their "normal," and to stay home if they are ill. If symptoms occur, please contact your medical provider to request testing.

Please take these steps to slow the spread of COVID-19:

- 1. Stay home when ill.
- 2. Wear a face covering when in public if physically able.
- 3. Wash hands frequently with soap and water. Use hand sanitizer if soap and water are
- 4. Clean frequently touched surfaces, such as doorknobs, tables, etc.

We all need to continue to do our part to slow the spread of COVID-19, and to keep our students and staff members safe and in school. Please contact Nurse Julie at (715) 825-3515 x3010 for further information.

Thank you,

Brandon W. Robinson, District Administrator

Cc: Julie McClelland-Komorouski, Unity School Nurse

Polk County Health Department

Bal W. Pam